

DIVISION OF PUBLIC UTILITIES AND CARRIERS

89 Jefferson Boulevard Warwick, R.I. 02888 (401) 941-4500 FAX (401) 941-9248 TDD (401) 941-4500

THE REPORT OF THE PROPERTY OF

## Memorandum

To:

L. Massaro

**Commission Clerk** 

From:

A. Contente

Utility Analyst, Division of Public Utilities & Carriers

Date:

3/1/2013

Re: Pascoag Utility District LED Street Light Tariff Advice Filing RIPUC Docket #4392

On February 22, 2013 Pascoag Utility District ("Pascoag", or "Company") filed with the Commission a Tariff Advice with changes to the existing Street light tariff allowing for the addition of energy efficient LED street lights.

After discussion with the Division, Pascoag agreed it will modify the filed document as follows:

Page one of the RIPUC No. 605 (Changes shown in italics):

"The total cost for public street lighting, in service in PUD's service territory within the Village of Pascoag, will be assessed to all classes of electric customers (within the Village of Pascoag) equally. Rhode Island sales tax will be charged where applicable"

The clarifying language was agreed upon and will be submitted by the Company following the receipt of this memo.

After reviewing the filing and the having discussions with the Company, the Division recommends approval of the forthcoming amended filing, subject to inclusion of the clarifying language described above.

Cc:

Thomas Ahern,

Administrator, Division of Public Utilities and Carriers

Service List